
January 2021 Addendum to the School Code of Conduct COVID-19 Annex:  

Expectations of students in Onsite provision 

Students who are attending Fullbrook’s onsite provision, ‘The Hub’, are expected to follow the 

school’s code of conduct at all times. Students are expected to recognise the additional pressures 

staff are under in teaching online lessons whilst supervising students on site and to support teachers 

through showing exemplary behaviour. 

Usual sanctions as outlined in the school Code of Conduct cannot be in place during lockdown, there 

are no detentions of any kind (including ‘2-5’) since the school is locked at 3.30pm to keep the time 

students and staff are on site to the minimum possible to try to limit the potential for spreading 

COVID-19. 

As a result, during lockdown, the school code of conduct on the school site will operate as follows: 

Fullbrook 4 Learning & Code of Conduct  

Students are expected to display exemplary ‘Fullbrook 4 Learning’ when they are in school and when 

they are working remotely onsite. If a student does not meet these expectations and their conduct is 

disruptive or disrespectful (see full code of conduct policy), the following intervention will be put in 

place: 

1st occasion of poor conduct 

The supervising member of staff will speak with the student outside of the classroom (both wearing 

their masks), and will explain that it is a privilege to be onsite during this time and that 

further instances of poor conduct may result in their removal from ‘The Hub’. 

2nd occasion of poor conduct 

The supervising member of staff will inform the onsite SLT member who will speak to the 

student and explain to them that they have one final chance the next day to demonstrate 

that they can follow the school’s code of conduct. SLT will also ring home and inform 

parents/carers.  

3rd occasion of poor conduct 

The supervising member of staff will inform the onsite SLT who will make arrangements for 
the student to return home as soon as possible. The student will no longer be allowed to 
attend the onsite provision for the remainder of the lockdown. 

 

Exclusions during lockdown 

Fixed-term exclusions can be given to students during lockdown for serious breaches of the code of 

conduct (see full policy) and will remain on the student's record. This can be applied both to 

students onsite in The Hub and those at home learning remotely. 

 


